Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       April 13, 2011
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:15 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Patti LaFitte, Rodney Buggie, Keith Comeau, Michelle MacDonald, Kristen & Kris Daley.
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Patti and 2nd: Michelle
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Merle gave an update on the status of the gazebo.  Nelson generously gave us their blueprints for their gazebo plans and we have had Ron Lavinge from district office in to approve the site and plans.  We are awaiting some estimates from local businesses and hoping for some donations to cover supplies.  Keith will look into the district guidelines in regards to carpenters. 
· Basketball and Soccer uniforms have been ordered with funding generously provided by Sobeys, but have not  arrived as of yet.
· Natalee will get Kara to order the guided reading books that were approved at the February meeting.  

· Treasurer’s Report:  Patti gave the treasurer’s report:
· Breakfast Account: $390.56 
· General Account: $2007.59
· Popcorn:  approx.  $143.73 profit so far this year

· Year End Report:  Patti sent in our annual report to Patricia Lee.

· Correspondence:  

· Baldwin sales sent a reminder about the ribbons for the K-2 track and field day.  We will get Kara to order these.
· A receipt arrived from the Provincial Home and School Association for our membership.

· New Business:     
· Storage Shed:  Once the ground is ready we will stake off the location for the shed and have the foundation poured.  Merle was given an estimate of 6500.00 that can be paid over time.  Once we know an exact final prize a motion will be made to cover expenses.  The shed will house the outdoor equipment (bikes, snowshoes etc.)
· Outdoor Rink:  We are looking at the location being on the paved area behind the school.  

· Magician:  Merle made a motion to cost share the price of the magician for $118.00.  Michelle seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor.
· Roots of Empathy:  Patti was approached by one of the coordinators of the program about helping with funding for the program.  She said a letter will be sent out.  We will discuss iot when the letter arrives.

· Membership Drive:  Natalee will check to see what the school offered to the class with the highest percentage of parents joining the Home and School.
· Celebration Night:  We are hoping to have our 30 year celebration on the evening of May 27.  We would like to utilize Adam Hayward and his star gazing equipment along with a BBQ etc.  

· Teddy Bear Picnic:  Possibly next year we could have a membership drive during the Teddy Bear Picnic to encourage new parents to join and attend meetings.

· May Newsletter:  Natalee will send home a newsletter after the Spell-a-thon.  It will also include information about upcoming elections for the executive and possibly a new breakfast program coordinator.
· Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Wednesday May 11, 2011 at 6:15 in the school media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 by Merle Campbell.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
